County Coaching Organiser (CCO) report 
Current Coaching Personnel for Sussex Archery:
· 1 x Senior Coach 
· 8 x County Coaches 
· 9 x Level 2 (Development) Coaches 
· 50 + Level 1 (Session) Coaches 
I have recently been Co-Opted on to the Martlets Committee as CCO For Sussex, and so this is my first report.  
I expect to be confirmed in the role at the forthcoming Martlets AGM in November. 
As we are now coming out of Covid, we are now able to look forward to the next few years and the development of Coaching for Archers, both within the Clubs and also at County Level. 
A close collaboration is forming between the Coaching Team and the Sussex County team management, and several performance workshops have been held, two at the start of the season and one recently at Newhaven grounds. These events support the County current and aspiring team members by putting coaches on the ground and working with the individuals. More sessions are in the process of being planned. There was also an incident earlier this year concerning Coaching malpractice, which led to a reminder to all Coaches to ensure that the correct procedures were in place when starting a Coaching relationship with an archer. 
Renewals continue to be processed, with a recent challenge being the change in requirement for Session Coaches to gain CPD points. A number have achieved these point by reading Archery specific books, but only a certain percentage can be gained by doing so, and the renewals team have pushed back to the coaches concerned. 
There is also a change to the requirement for Child Protection and Safeguarding courses, with the rule now being that at least every other course, on a three yearly cycle should be a “face to face” one, either by “being in the same room” or by being a “zoom” type meeting, rather than by an on line course with no Tutor led control. I have been informed that “Active Sussex” has chosen not to organise any face to face courses. 
I am also trying to find out how an individual Coach can progress on the Coaching ladder as there appear to be no Development, County or Senior Coaches running or even available in the future. 
Graham Devenish CCO
